SUBJECT – ENGLISH M.M. 100

Q1. Write a paragraph of about 200 words on any of the following topics.	(10 marks)
(ii) Trees are our best friends	
(iii) My school	

Q2. Read the passage about Kalpana Chawla and answer the questions that follow:

The first Indian woman to travel to space was Kalpana Chawla. She was born on March 17, 1962 in Karnal. She was fascinated with stars, planets and space. She studies aeronautical engineering in Punjab. She moved to the United States in 1982 to obtain the degree of Masters of Science in aerospace engineering from the University of Texas. She continued higher studies. In 1994, she was selected for NASA's astronaut training programme. In 1988, she began working in the NASA Ames Research Center. Later she joined NASA Astronaut Corps in March 1995 and was selected for her first flight in 1996. Kalpana Chawla was the first Indian woman and second Indian person to fly in the space, following cosmonaut Rakesh Sharma who flew in 1984.

On her second mission to space, she flew in the space shuttle Columbia. Their team conducted several successful experiments during their stay in the space. On February 01, 2003 while returning, the space shuttle exploded, just sixteen minutes before landing and all the astronauts in the shuttle were killed. It was a tragic moment for India.

(i)	When and where was Kalpana Chawla born?	2 Marks
		•••••
(ii)	Why did she study aeronautical engineering?	2 Marks
(iii)	From where did she do her Post Graduation?	2 Marks
(iv)	When was she selected for NASA's astronaut training programme?	2 Marks

(v)		Fill in the blanks.				2 Marks
	(a)		V	vas the first Indiar	n to fly in the space	e in 1984.
	(b)	The name of the	r space shuttle wa	as		
Q3	3	Write the plurals of	f the following no	ouns.		(10 marks)
(i)		lady				
(ii)		child		-		
(iii))	louse				
(iv)	OX		-		
(v)		knife		-		
Q4	ļ.	Change the gender	of the following	words.		(10 Marks)
(i)		landlord		_		
(ii)		czar		_		
(iii))	nephew		_		
(iv)	waiter		-		
(v)		bachelor		-		
Q5	5	Fill in the blanks w	ith articles: a, an	, the		(10 Marks)
(i)		(The/ An)	alligator is	(a/ an) d	angerous reptile.	
(ii)		Always keep	(an/ a) dictiona	ry in your bag.		
(iii))	This is	(an/ the) importar	nt question.		
(iv)	(Th	ne/ A) water inside	this bottle is cont	aminated.	
Qe		Write the degrees	-			(10 Marks)
	PC	DSITIVE	COMPARAT	IVE	SUPERLATIVE	
	CL	EVER				
	HA	ANDSOME				
	CA	REFUL				
	EΑ	ASY				
	TA	LENTED				
			•		•	

Q7	Write the kind of sentences. (Assertive, Imperative, Internative, Inte	errogative and					
Excla	amatory)	(10 Marks)					
(i)	Watch out for the squirrel!						
(ii)	My great grandmother came to America as an immigrant from Russia						
(iii)	Give the customer his refund for the broken fan						
(iv)	y) You need some deodorant!						
(v)	Did Robert exceed his goals?						
(vi)	How many raisins were in the bag?						
(vii)	Quit being so noisy!						
(viii)	Go get my screwdriver out of the workshop for me.						
(ix)	Make sure you pay your bills on time.						
(x)	Do you like coconut milk?						
Q8	Change the tenses of the following sentences.	(10 Marks)					
(i)	They often go to school by car. (into simple past tense)	(10 11111111111111111111111111111111111					
(ii)	The Chief Guest inaugurated the stadium. (into simple future tense)						
(iii)	The driver drove the car from Agra to Delhi. (into simple present tense)						
(iv)	The mechanic repairs the car. (into simple past tense)						
(v)	The river water flooded the fields. (into present Continuous tense)						
Q9	Underline the appropriate prepositions.	(10 Marks)					
(i)	We stay (at/ near) the airport.						
(ii)	The cat jumped (at/ into) the well.						
(iii)	The bus will stop (at/ on) Kohlapur.						

- (iv) Don't lean (against/ into) the cupboard.
- (v) The amusement park is (on/in) Mumbai.
- (vi) The fan is (on/ over) the girl's head.
- (vii) The painting is (on/ above) the window.
- (viii) The chair is (beside/ over) the table.
- (ix) My mother is (in/ at) home.
- (x) The child is sitting (on/ in) the chair.

Q10 Underline the correct pronoun.

(10 Marks)

- (i) They have left (us/ we) behind.
- (ii) Can you drop (I/ me) at the airport.
- (iii) Our students are working hard so (they/ theirs) might win the match.
- (iv) You and (me/ I) will go together.
- (v) Please don't call (me/ us) when (I/ we) am working.
- (vi) My mother is not in the room. I wonder where (she/ her) has gone.
- (vii) When (I/ mine) play with my pet dog, (they/ it) feels happy.
- (viii) Can (I/ you) carry the bag yourself?

; ; ;	निम्निलिखित गद्यांश को पढ़कर दिए गये प्रश्नों के उत्तर लिखिए संसार का प्रत्येक प्राणी पिरश्रम करता है। मनुष्य और पशु-पक्षी दिन-रात अपने-अपने काम में जुटे रहते हैं। पिरश्रम से ही मनुष्य ने सभ्य जीवन प्राप्त किया है।पिरश्रम द्वारा असंभव कार्य भी संभव हो जाता है।जीवन की सफलता पिरश्रम करने से ही मिलती है।जो लोग पिरश्रम छोड़कर भाग्य का सहारा लेते हैं,वे असफल होते हैं।मनुष्य पिरश्रम से ही अपना भाग्य बनाता है।ईश्वर भी पिरश्रमी व्यक्ति की ही सहायता करता है। पिरश्रम से सुख और समृद्धि प्राप्त होती है।अतः हमें निरंतर पिरश्रम करके जीवन को उन्नत करना चाहिए।	
क	उपर्युक्त गद्यांश का उचित शीर्षक लिखिए।	5
ख	जीवन की सफलता कैसे मिलती है ?	5
ग	कैसे व्यक्ति जीवन में असफल रहते हैं ?	5
•		
घ	परिश्रम से मनुष्य ने क्या प्राप्त किया है ?	5
	•	
퍙	ईश्वर किन व्यक्तियों की सहायता करता है ?	5
च	दिए गए शब्दों के विलोम शब्द लिखिए।	5
	सभ्य, परिश्रमी, असंभव, जीवन,	•••••

सफल, भाग्य

प्र0 2 राखी की बधाई देते हुए अपर्न	। दीदी को पत्र	r लिखिए	20
था असमे स्थानमार्थ को बक्त की	ानी के अन्या	पर चार दिन के अवकाश के लिए प्रार्थना पत्र	िनाग
जपन प्रयानाचाय का वरुन का	शादा क अवसर	पर चार दिन के अवकाश के लिए प्रायना पत्र	ાભાબુડ
	• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •		•••••
	• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •		•••••
	• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •		• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •
	• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •		•••••
	• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •		• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •
	• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •		•••••
	• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •		•••••
	• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •		
	• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •		
	• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •		•••••
	• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •		
	• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •		• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •
	• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •		• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •
	• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •		• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •
	• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •		• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •
	• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •		• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •
•••••	• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •		•••••
	• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •		•••••

уо 3	निम्नलिखित	में से कि	सी एक	विषय	पर 80 श	ब्दों में	एक अनुच्छे	द लिखिए		20
	į	ारा परिवा	₹,	किसमस	का त्योहार	,	मेरी कक्षा ,	मेरा प्रिय फल		
	•••••	•••••	•••••	•••••	•••••	•••••	•••••	•••••		
•••••	•••••	•••••	•••••	•••••	•••••	••••		•••••		•••••
•••••	• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •	•••••	•••••	•••••	•••••	•••••	•••••	•••••		•••••
•••••	• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •	•••••	•••••	•••••	•••••	•••••	•••••	•••••	• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •	••••••
•••••	• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •	•••••	•••••	•••••	•••••	•••••	•••••	•••••	• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •	•••••
•••••	• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •	•••••	•••••	•••••	••••••	•••••	••••••	•••••		••••••
•••••	•••••	•••••	•••••	•••••	•••••	•••••	••••••	•••••		••••••
•••••	• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •	•••••	•••••	•••••	•••••	•••••	••••••	•••••		••••••
•••••	•••••	•••••	•••••	•••••	•••••	•••••	••••••	•••••		••••••
•••••	•••••	•••••	•••••	•••••	•••••	•••••	••••••	•••••		••••••
•••••	•••••	•••••	•••••	•••••	•••••	•••••	••••••	•••••		••••••
•••••	•••••	•••••	•••••	•••••	•••••	•••••	••••••	•••••		••••••
•••••	•••••	•••••	•••••	•••••	•••••	•••••	••••••	•••••		••••••
•••••	•••••	•••••	•••••	•••••	•••••	•••••	••••••	•••••		••••••
•••••	•••••	•••••	•••••	•••••	•••••	•••••	••••••	•••••		••••••
•••••	•••••	•••••	•••••	•••••	•••••	•••••	••••••	•••••		••••••
•••••	•••••	•••••	•••••	•••••	•••••	•••••	••••••	•••••		••••••
•••••	•••••	•••••	•••••	•••••	•••••	•••••	••••••	•••••		••••••
•••••	•••••	•••••	•••••	•••••	•••••	•••••	••••••	•••••		••••••
•••••	• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •	•••••	•••••	•••••	•••••	•••••	••••••	•••••		••••••
•••••	• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •	•••••	•••••	•••••	••••••	•••••	••••••	•••••		••••••
•••••	• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •	•••••	•••••	•••••	•••••	•••••	••••••	•••••		••••••
•••••	• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •	•••••	•••••	•••••	••••••	•••••	••••••	•••••		••••••
•••••	• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •	•••••	•••••	•••••	••••••	•••••	••••••	•••••		••••••
•••••	• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •	•••••	•••••	•••••	••••••	•••••	••••••	•••••		••••••
•••••	•••••	•••••	•••••	•••••	•••••	•••••	••••••	•••••		••••••
•••••	• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •	•••••	•••••	•••••	•••••	•••••		•••••		••••••
•••••	• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •	• • • • • • • • • •	•••••	•••••	•••••	•••••	••••••	•••••	••••••	••••••
•••••	• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •	•••••	• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •	•••••	•••••	••••	••••••	•••••		••••••
•••••	•••••	•••••	•••••	•••••	••••••	•••••	••••••	••••••		•••••

प्र 0 4 निम्नलि खित प्रश्नों के उत्तर निर्देशानुसार लिखिए क) निम्न शब्दों के लिंग बदलिए	4
सुनार गायक	
वर चूहा	
ख) निम्न शब्दोां के दो-दो पर्यायवाची शब्द लिखिए रास्ता	6
बादल	
पानी	
ग) निम्नलिखित शब्दों को शुद्ध करके लिखिए	4
प्रनाम	
रिषी	
ग्यान	
आन्नद	
घ) निम्नलिखित मुहावरों को वाक्यों में प्रयोग कीजिए	8
पानी-पानी होना	
दुम दबाकर भागना	
नमक-मिर्च लगाना	
मुॅह में पानी आना	

क)	निम्न संज्ञा शब्दों से भाववाचक संज्ञा शब्दों का निर्माण कीजिए	4
	बच्चा मीठा	
	दोस्त मित्र	
ख)	निम्न रिक्त स्थानों में उचित सर्वनाम शब्द लिखिए	4
	मॉ मुझे खाने के लिए दे दीजिए।	
	तुम्हें अपना काम करना चाहिए।	
	मेरी बहन छाया है।	
	क्या बना रही हो ?	

प्रo 5... निम्नलिखित प्रश्नों के उत्तर निर्देशानुसार लिखिए...

1. Tick the correct option: Each question carries 2 marks 10 X 2 = 20

(i)	What is the place value	e of the digit in bold 81956?	
	(a) Ones	(b) Ten Thousands	(c) Lakhs
(ii)	What is the standard n	umeral for 7,00,000 + 7,000 + 70	
	(a) 7,07,070	(b) 7,70,070	(c) 7,00,770
(iii)	Find the difference of	2,500 from 8,700	
	(a) 6,200	(b) 5,700	(c) 6,100
(iv)	Product of the greatest	2- digit number and the smallest	3- digit number is
	(a) 9000	(b) 99000	(c) 9900
(v)	Solve $\frac{13}{7} - \frac{9}{7} = ?$		
	(a) $\frac{4}{0}$	(b) $\frac{3}{7}$	(c) $\frac{4}{7}$
(vi)	Circumference of a circ	cle of radius(r) and diameter (d) is	?
	(a) 2πr	(b)πr ²	(c) 2πd
(vii)	A line segment has ho	w many end point(s)	
	(a) Zero	(b) one	(c) two
(viii)	What is the type of ang	gle made between the hands of a	clock at 2 O' clock
	(a) acute	(b) reflex	(c) Obtuse
(ix)	How many dozens are	e there in 264?	
	(a) 22	(b) 12	(c)24
(x)	How many diameters a	are therein a circle?	
	(a) infinite	(b) one	(c) two

All the questions from Q2 to Q9 carry 4 marks each 8 X 4 = 32

2. Rita and Pooja are friends. Both of them collect postal stamps. Pooja has 2,157 postal stamps. Rita has 278 stamps more than Pooja. How many stamps does Rita have? 3. A student was asked to write numeral for seventy six thousand and five. He wrote 7,605. Find the difference between the correct answer and his answer. 4. The cost of nine cycles is \$ 13, 725. Find the cost of one cycle. 5. The rainfall in a city on first 5 days of a month was 1.27 cm ,3.25 cm, 2.79 cm, 2.57 cm and 1.37 cm. How much did it rain altogether?

Mathematics- 2

6.	6. Name (any) four types of angles and also write their degree mo	easure .
7.	7. Write the expanded form of the following numbers: (a) 999999 (b) 76543	
8.	 8. Write the numerals for the given number names. (a) Fifteen thousand four hundred sixty five. (b) Forty seven thousand two. (c) Nine lakh nine thousand. (d) One lakh eleven thousand one hundred eleven. 	
9.	9. Divide 693 ÷ 7 and find the quotient, dividend, divisor and rema	inder.

All the questions from Q10 to Q17 carry 6 marks each 8 X 6 = 48 10. Find the difference between the place values of 6 in 36526521.
11. Rajat saves Rs 350 every month. How much money can he save? i) In 12 months ii) in four years?
12. What is the total cost of fencing 275 plots of land if the cost of fencing one plot of land is \$ 950?

Mathematics- 4

13.Draw a circle with radius 1.4cm and mark its centeras O and also find its circumference.(using π = 22/7)
14. Write the number name of the following numbers in Indian and International system both.(a) 9856712
(b) 9999
(b) 9999
(c) 560650

— Mathematics- 5

15. Draw an equilateral triangle, an isosceles triangle and a scalene triangle?

16. Find the sum of $\frac{2}{3} + \frac{3}{4} + \frac{1}{2}$

17. A basket contained 65 kg 750g of fruits. Out of which 42 Kg 150 g are apples, 9Kg 750g are pears and the rest are mangoes. Find the weight of mangoes?